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· WED – NOVEMBER 6
· WED – NOVEMBER 6
· FRI _ NOVEMBER 1
· SUN – NOVEMBER 17
· JULY 3 – JULY 8, 2004


DINNER MEETING – United Service Club 

6.30 for 7.00 pm

PAST PRESIDENT’S COMMITTEE MEETING – United Service Club – 6.00 pm
ROMEO & JULIET THEATRE EVENING – Produced QUT Students.  7:30pm.  Contact Julie Mannion – Tickets $10
ZONTA GIFT FAIR – Forest Place, 469 Sandgate Rd.,

Clayfield – 10am to 1pm 

57TH ZONTA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 

– New York City




FROM THE PRESIDENT
Dear Zontians

Did you know that every morning our bank of Time is credited with 86,400 seconds? Every night the bank writes off, as lost, whatever of this we have failed to invest to good purpose. There is no balance, no overdraft and if you fail to use the day’s deposits, the loss is yours.

How fortunate we are then, to have such canny investors in our club! I sit at our Board meetings and marvel at the amount of time each member invests in work for Zonta, in their own professions, their families and in dozens of other commitments. Seconds are not squandered and the results can be spectacular!

The Zonta Wine Auction on Thursday 24th is a marvellous example. Despite her busy professional life, the continuous need to up-grade skills and knowledge, and a never-ending stream of commitments, Bernadette O’Shea managed her time, and her networks, to amass the most wonderful collection of wines for our auction. The outstanding result, a few dollars short of $10,000, was due entirely to this extraordinary effort. Thank you, Bernadette, you are a living treasure!

I also want to thank club members and their friends for their enthusiastic support. The success of any function is, of course, also dependent on the whole- hearted involvement of the membership. We all know that the 86,400 seconds are sometimes fully committed, but I hope that when you have not been able to support one function, you will make a very special effort to contribute to the next! (November 17th – the date to remember!!!! )

Mary Magee has been hard-hit by the illness that also afflicted a number of others who attended Conference and has been in and out of hospital. Her emails are still unfailingly cheerful, full of chatter and ideas. We wish her a speedy recovery and look forward to the time when she can join us again.

Have fun, 

Dina

PAST PRESIDENT’S COMMITTEE:

All Past Presidents please note that Chairman, Janet Delprat has called a meeting to be held at 6:00 pm prior to the dinner meeting.

ITEMS TO BRING TO THE MEETING:

· Salmon Orders & money – Shirley King will be collecting so PLEASE, a separate cheque for the salmon.

· Corks for Girl Guides – Pat Avery will collect

· Socks & Jocks (yes, we still need more) – Veronica McLaughlin will collect

ZONTA DIARIES:

The Zonta Club of Waverley (District 23) has been successfully marketing the Zonta Personal diaries since 1992.  The diaries have been very popular with Zontians throughout Australia due to their high quality, reasonable price and convenience of reusing the wallet and address book by simply updating the diary each year.  

Should you wish to place an order, please complete the attached order form and send to :- Robyn Scholes 44 Jeffery Street, Blackburn, Victoria.3130

CRISIS ACCOMMODATION PROGRAM:

The Crisis Accommodation Program funds not-for-profit incorporated community-based organisations and local governments for the purchase, construction, upgrade and lease of accommodation. Crisis accommodation is short-term housing for people who are homeless or at risk of homelessness, in crisis and/or in need of transitional support in the move towards independent living. 

The Program is closely linked to the Supported Accommodation Assistance Program, administered by Families, Youth and Community Care Queensland, providing recurrent funding for salaries and operating costs for the provision of support services for homeless people. 

The CAP Program at Anglican Womens Hostel operates by renting units on the public rental market and then offering the accommodation to women for a reduced rental (the difference being covered by the Qld Housing grant).  Women can stay in the accommodation for 12 months and this gives them an opportunity to save money, organise their affairs and generally begin the next step of life’s journey.  Anglican Women’s Hostel staff through SWISH provides support to women in CAP so that the experience works well for them and assists them to make changes and move on.

Objectives of the Program 

· To involve funded organisations in the development of accommodation models appropriate to agreed service delivery types that meet identified needs; 

· To develop a range of accommodation that is both innovative and responsive to the special needs of clients. 

Organisation Eligibility for Funding

· Organisations funded under the Supported Accommodation Assistance Program. 

· Other not-for-profit incorporated (or appropriately sponsored) community-based organisations providing supported or unsupported accommodation services for people who are homeless or in crisis, including church-based groups. 

People assisted by the Program

· The Program is for women who are homeless or at risk of homelessness, in crisis and/or in need of transitional support in the move towards independent living. 
· Women who have stayed at the Hostel are eligible for CAP accommodation to assist them in addressing the issue sin their lives

Snapshot of the Program
Number of Units managed by Anglican Women’s Hostel 
8 flats

Current Location of Units
Nundah, New Farm, West End

Number of women currently housed
6

Number of vacant units due to lack of furniture
2

SERVICE COMMITTEE:

As you can see from the above information supplied by the Anglican Womens Hostel at New Farm, they have been fortunate in acquiring further accommodation, but need assistance in furnishing them before they can be of any use. Incidentally, SWISH is "Single Womens Integrated Support and Housing". 

Pass this to friends and associates who may have unwanted items just looking for a new 'home'. 

The following tables are an estimate of the furniture required to furnish the existing accommodation and to enable the Hostel to furnish a further 2 to 3 units. 

Anglicare have also been offered a four bedroom house at Albany Creek which once again cannot be used until furnished.  Therefore all  donations will be able to be utilised.  Please ensure all electrical goods have  been checked (we don’t want to electrocute anyone).


Anglican Women's Hostel




Estimated furniture required for Nundah Unit (2 bedroom)








Furniture for one unit




1
 double/queen size bed




1
 single bed




2
2 seater lounges




1
coffee table




1
dining setting for 4




2
lamps (bedside/reading)




1
fridge (medium sized)




1
washing machine




1
TV table/cabinet




1
TV 




Other items
 




1
Toaster




1
Iron




1
ironing board




1
electric jug




1
vacuum cleaner




1
pedestal fan




1
kitchen bin




1
Mop




1
Bucket




Furniture needed for existing units




3
double/queen sized beds




1
Fridge



WOMEN IN CHAINS:

Part of the subject story by Ron Brunton in the Courier Mail recently has been re-printed here:

Should cultural rights be allowed to trump human rights?  This recurring dilemma of multicultural societies is highlighted by the story of a 50-year old Aboriginal man from Arnhem Land who forced his 15-year old betrothed wife to have sexual relations with him.

The girl had been promised to the man since she was born.  Last year she was taken to the man’s community to begin her married life, even though she does not appear to have gone willingly.

The day after the relationship was consummated, the girl tried to leave with some friends who had come to visit her, and her angry husband fired a shotgun into the air.  The friends called the police, who booked the man for discharging a firearm and unlawful intercourse with a female under 16.

Initially, a magistrate sentenced the man to 13 months’ jail on the sexual charge, but an appeal was lodged.  The Northern Territory Supreme Court judge reduced the sentence to 24 hours, explaining that although territory law required him to impose some time in jail, he did not believe that the matter should have come before the court in the first place.  The husband’s actions were perfectly acceptable under Aboriginal customary law, and the girl “knew what was expected of her”.

But forced marriage is against the Universal Declaration of Human Rights, which states “marriage shall be entered into only with the free and full consent of the intending spouses”.

By permitting such offensive customs, Australian authorities are effectively saying Aboriginal women do not deserve the legal protection other women can take for granted.

MEMBERSHIP & CLASSIFICATION COMMITTEE:
If we wish to continue to build strong membership we are going to need to seriously recruit new members for next year.  Accountancy, Information Technology and Human Resources, are some of the areas where we are short of diversity and expertise in our club.  With this in mind, the Organisation, Membership & Classification Committee have produced a proposed new form (included with this Newsletter) for members to use when recruiting new members.  

EDUCATIONAL AWARDS UPDATE:
This year, the club is offering educational achievement awards to girls going into years 11 and 12 at seven schools.

To the four original schools identified in 2000 (Bundamba SHS, Mabel Park SHS, Albert Park Flexi-school, and Glenala SHS), the Service Committee added Southside Education Centre in 2001, and the Aboriginal and Islander
Independent Community School and Kingston Centre for Continuing Education in 2002.

To date, Mabel Park have nominated Ozlem Ertan for the award for the student going into Year 11, and Lana Beattie as the Year 12 awardee.

The Aboriginal and Islander Independent Community School have nominated Year 10 student Sara Nepia.

The citation for Sara from her school indicates a most worthy and determined young winner: "Sara has worked consistently this year, having decided to forego Grade 11 studies in 2002 to improve upon her Junior certificate. Her work this year has given her a much better grounding, particularly in areas of science. Sara would like to be involved in marine biology as a chosen career pursuit"

Judith Anderson attended the awards ceremony for Mabel Park on Tuesday, October 23.  Glenala are in the process of finalising the awardees for their October 30 ceremony which Judith will also attend on behalf of the club.


MABEL PARK SCHOOL:

Educational Awards to disadvantaged schools has been a project near and dear to our hearts over the last few years so it is fitting for members to read the following report from Judith A. Anderson:

Mabel Park school is classified as a disadvantaged school. As it serves an enormously varied, multicultural community, the outward signs of disadvantage are certainly there, but the spirit of the school is a shining example of tolerance, and the students take great pride in the achievements of the school and of their fellow students. This is the third year Zonta has given awards to Mabel Park (or just ‘Mabel’ as the staff and students call it).

Our very first award was presented there by Dr Gabi Caswell in 2000. I attended the ceremony last year and again this year. 

Among the achievers this year, it was wonderful to see two young women who were past recipients of our support.

Stefanie Schlenk last year won the Zonta award for a student going into year 12. This year, she was one of the school’s four school captains and a house captain as well. She also won a service certificate and a cultural certificate, was a district representative in swimming, cross-country, and soccer, and won the Best All Rounder award.

Last year’s year 10 recipient, Michelle Darby, has truly blossomed – she won a service certificate and a cultural certificate, plays in the school concert band, and she spoke at the awards ceremony of her growth as a person and of her ambition to become a lawyer. Principal Roslyn Parkes, in introducing Michelle as a speaker, made reference to the enormous change in a girl who, in her first two years at the school, spent most of the time in the Principal’s office – for all the wrong reasons.

This year’s Year 10 awardee, Ozlem Ertan, is truly exceptional.  She was the Junior Dux of the school, she was elected as Vice President of the student council for 2003, she plays both flute and alto sax in the concert band and the stage band, she was one of only two year 10 students to win a distinction certificate, she won subject prizes in English, science, music and enterprise commerce, as well as a service certificate, a cultural certificate, and bronze and silver medallions for softball

The year 11 recipient this year is Lana Beattie, a solid achiever who was one of only seven Year 11 students awarded a merit certificate.

It’s a fair hike down to Woodridge, but worth every kilometre – I’d love to share the experience with others from the club in 2003.


A POEM FOR COMPUTER USERS OVER 30:


A computer was something on TV
From a science fiction show of note
A window was something you hated to clean
And ram was the cousin of a goat. (?)
Meg was the name of my girlfriend
And gig was a job for the nights
Now they all mean different things
And that really mega bytes.
An application was for employment
A program was a TV show
A cursor used profanity
A keyboard was a piano.
Memory was something that you lost with age
A CD was a bank account
And if you had a 3-in. floppy
You hoped nobody found out.
Compress was something you did to the garbage
Not something you did to a file
And if you unzipped anything in public
You'd be in jail for a while.
Log on was adding wood to the fire
Hard drive was a long trip on the road
A mouse pad was where a mouse lived
And a backup happened to your commode.
Cut you did with a pocket knife
Paste you did with glue
A web was a spider's home
And a virus was the flu.
I guess I'll stick to my pad and paper
And the memory in my head
I hear nobody's been killed in a computer crash
But when it happens they wish they were dead.

CORKS FOR THE GG’s:

Have you ever wondered about the corks we collect monthly for the Girl Guides?  If so, you may be interested to know that in September 2002 Guides Australia celebrated ten years of recycling corks.  In those ten years 75 million or 250 tons, have been collected nationwide.  In 2001 Guides across Australia collected approximately 16 millions corks, which will save approximately 400 cubic metres of landfill each year.  The Guides initiative provides Australians with an easy system to recycle corks and greatly reduce the amount of cork left to waste in landfill.    And you thought that Australians only drink beer!!


BALI BOMB-BLAST:
As Zontians some twelve months ago we felt for those Zontians, particularly in New York, who had suffered as a result of the attack on the World Trade Centre.

As news of the bomb-blast in Bali has spread throughout the world our fellow Zontians are expressing their feelings of sorrow for Australians and particularly Australian Zontians who may have lost friends or family or have friends or family injured from the blast.

These expressions of sorrow can be found on the Zonta Website (members’ section).

NEWS FROM ANGELA:

Once again Judith A. Anderson has received an email from Angela Herde with news of life in Cambodia.  Judith has passed it on for Angela’s fellow-Zontians to read.

Hi Judith
Once again yesterday we had so many poor people sitting and squatting in the Hospital "yard" when I arrived at work (often sleeping there all night waiting to see someone Medical) that I had to take another photo. It still
amazes me that there are still so many disfigured people here needing free medical care.  And then we turn many away because our Doctors who are Khmer haven’t got the skills to perform some of the more complex procedures.  Next week a Hand Surgeon arrives for 2 weeks from UK - he’s going to be so busy he won’t have a minute to even think.  90 people are still killed or injured by land-mines every month!
Hope you and everyone at Zonta are well.


Cheers
Angela
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DATES TO REMEMBER





Pat Avery’s thought for the month…….


We were given two ears but only one mouth.  This is because God knew that listening was twice as hard as talking.























APOLOGIES


If you are unable to attend the Dinner Meeting please advise Judy S. Anderson by the Monday evening of the meeting week or you will be billed  for the cost of the Dinner.


Telephone number 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W).


Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com








